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DELAY IN DESPATCH OF CIRCULAR

Reference is made to the announcement of Hopefluent Group Holdings Limited dated 9 May
2018 (the ‘‘Announcement’’) in relation to, among others, (a) the acquisition by Hopefluent
China of the Poly Consultancy Group, in consideration for the issue by Hopefluent China of
43.9% of its entire equity interests to Poly Real Estate, which constitute a major acquisition
and a major deemed disposal of the Company’s interests in a subsidiary of the Company
under Chapter 14 of the Listing Rules, and (b) the allotment and issue of the New Shares to
Poly Real Estate (or its nominee) at an issue price of HK$4.20 per New Share. Capitalised
terms used in this announcement shall have the same meanings as those defined in the
Announcement unless stated otherwise.

As disclosed in the Announcement, a circular containing, among other things, further details
of the Cooperation Agreement, the allotment and issue of the New Shares and a notice of the
EGM together with the proxy form for the purpose of approving the Cooperation Agreement
and the transactions contemplated thereunder (including without limitation the allotment and
issue of the New Shares) (the ‘‘Circular’’) will be despatched to the Shareholders on or
before 8 June 2018.

Since additional time is required to prepare the relevant information to be included in the
Circular, it is expected that the despatch date of the Circular will be postponed to a date
falling on or before 22 June 2018.
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